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NHS Girls Basketball Booster Meeting 

 

Date: July 14, 2022 
Location: Northern Middle School cafeteria 

 

Call to Order:  7:09 p.m. 

 

Attendance: Tamara Bronson (President), Marissa Ondecko (Vice-
President), Rae Ewer (Treasurer), Heidi Freese (Secretary), Paula 
Clendaniel (Head Coach) Becky Barnett (Parent), Tracy Snyder 
(Parent)  

 

OLD BUSINESS: 
Approval of minutes of the last meeting: Previously adopted. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: (Rae Ewer) 

Rae reviewed the June Treasurer’s Report. While the end balance 
reflected on the report was $4,046.32 (see attached), the actual 
available balance as of the June meeting was $3,236.97, after all camp 
expenses were deducted. Given the upcoming HUDL disbursement 
($950), the actual available funds are $2,286.97. Additional car wash 
funds were expected over the summer. 

With respect to the 2022-2023 budget, a draft budget was prepared by 
Tamara Bronson and Rae Ewer. This budget will remain in draft form 
pending final review and adoption. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 
Coach’s Report: (Paula Clendaniel) 
 
Coach Clendaniel reported that the summer team bonding event was a 
huge success, and is likely an event which will be repeated in the 
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future. The boosters thanks the Bronson family for hosting. Coach 
Clendaniel also provided a summer league wrap-up report. She 
projected that the team would participate in the full Cedar Cliff 2023 
summer league and would not participate in the CYS league. 
 
With respect to the Northern Skills Camp, Coach Clendaniel reported 
that the event was a huge success. Skills Camp drew 105 total 
registered campers, which exceeded pre-covid levels and was an all-time 
high.  Overall, the week was a huge success, with several of the high 
school girls serving as camp counselors for junior campers. 
 
Volunteers: 
 
The Boosters discussed ways to increase and incentivize parents to 
volunteer during the upcoming season.  It was decided that three firm 
volunteer spots needed to be filled: (1) middle school liaison,  
(2) concessions stand coordination, and (3) travel coordinator. Tamara 
Bronson agreed to write up position descriptions and distribute them 
before the next meeting. 
 
Travel suits: 
 
Another robust discussion occurred relating to travel suits. Heidi 
reported that her dad exhausted all affordable options. At the time of 
the meeting, Nike appeared not to be an option, and it was agreed to 
further investigate the SporTEC option. 
 
It was also decided that pant samples would be ordered and additional 
discussions would be ongoing over the style, brand, and quantity of 
travel suits to be ordered.  
 
It was also decided that the Boosters would purchase travel suit jackets 
for all coaches. 
 
Meeting Adjourned:  8:22 pm 
 

 


